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Information Briefing Session
10.00 am on Thursday, 30 of November 2023
10.00 am on Thursday, 14 December 2023

Council Meetings
11.00 am on Tuesday, 14 of November 2023
11.00 am on Tuesday, 12 December 2023

COUNCIL MEETINGS COMMUNITY CONSULTATION – UNNAMED ROADS

The Kangaroo Island Council’s new 
Community Grant Program is designed to 
support community groups and individuals 
with initiatives that are determined to 
benefit the Island and community. 
Community Grants are payments made 
by the Council to support local initiatives 
that progress community outcomes and 
contribute to sport and recreation, local 
culture, demonstrate community benefit, and assist in meeting the 
Council’s strategic goals and objectives.
The program is to offer a maximum financial contribution of $4,000 per 
application, noting that some applications may be for amounts well 
below this threshold.
All funds allocated would be expended and acquitted within the current 
financial year or within twelve months of acceptance of a grant under 
this program.  
Applications close on at 5.00pm 30 November 2023.
For more information, including the grant guidelines, policy and 
application pack, please visit 
www.kangarooisland.sa.gov.au/community/grants

APPLICATIONS OPEN - COMMUNITY GRANTS

To reference a map of these roads please scan the QR 
code or visit: www.kangarooisland.sa.gov.au/__data/
assets/pdf_file/0029/1495064/RoadsToName_202310_
Consultation.pdf
These roads are proposed to be added to Council’s asset 
register as either Non-Council roads or Unmade-Accessible roads.

They will not have a financial value and will not be included on the renewal 
schedule. If these roads are currently graded, they will be included in the 
grading program at a maximum frequency of once per year.

HOW TO HAVE YOUR SAY
Website: fill in the online form here: www.kangarooisland.sa.gov.au/
forms/community-consultation-feedback 
Email: your feedback to kicouncil@kicouncil.sa.gov.au 

Post: your feedback to PO Box 121, 
Kingscote SA 5223

In person: drop off to Council’s Kingscote Office or 
the Penneshaw Community Business Centre

For further information, please contact Customer 
Service on 8553 4500 or refer to Council’s website 
www.kangarooisland.sa.gov.au/notice-board/consultations 
The consultation closes 5.00 pm, Thursday, 23 November 2023.

BAUDIN BEACH BOAT RAMP

Upgrade works on the Baudin Beach Boat Ramp have been largely 
completed and the ramp is NOW OPEN for use with care.
Minor additional works and tidy up will be undertaken over the next 
week or so.
Users should familiarise themselves with the new ramp and the 
improvements undertaken before launching.
Council and its contractor, Buttrose, would like to thank the 
community for their patience during the construction phase.
Local residents Deane (pictured above) and Janet Modra were the 
first to utilise the upgraded ramp that the community have been 
eagerly awaiting.
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NOTICE OF WORKS

Council is continuing the re-sheeting 
works on Hanson Bay Road between 
South Coast Road and Hanson Bay.
Works are expected to be completed in 
the next few weeks.
Motorists are advised to drive with caution.
Reduced speed limits are in place. 
We appreciate your patience while this 
work is being completed.

Council is seeking suggestions on the naming of unnamed roads. These 
roads are not included in the Department of Infrastructure & Transport (DIT) 
Rack Plan and as such, cannot have Rural Road Numbers assigned.
The roads have come from community requests and Council identification 
of roads that are currently unnamed but are used to access one or 
more properties.
The address for these properties relates to the nearest named road and 
can result in the properties having the same number with an 
‘A’, ‘B’ or ‘C’ etc after. This does not help with property identification in 
emergency situations. This process will result in a change in address for 
these properties; however, will more accurately identify 
the property.
The following roads have had requests for naming or have been identified 
by Council as requiring a name:

1. “Dashwood Track”
2. “Ritchie Road”
3.  Road off D’Estrees Bay Road, 

D’Estrees Bay
4.  Road off South Coast Road, 

Vivonne Bay
5.  Road off Links Road, 

Brownlow

6.  Road off Ratcliff Track, 
Pelican Lagoon

7.  Road south of KI racecourse, 
Cygnet River

8.  Road off Cape Willougby Road, 
Willoughby

9.  Road off Hog Bay Road, 
Baudin Beach


